

## Coláiste Bríde

Templeshannon, Enniscorthy, Co. Wexford.

19<sup>th</sup> April 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian

We hope you and your families are well.

Normally by this stage of the school year we would have met with both you and your daughter to introduce you to our school. Unfortunately, due to the continuing Covid-19 restrictions we haven't been able to welcome you into the building yet. Please rest assured we are delighted that your daughter has now been enrolled and we are looking forward to her joining us in Coláiste Bríde as a First Year student later this year.

We understand that the transition from primary to secondary school can be a daunting experience for a lot of students, and parents have their concerns about it also. Therefore, we would like to invite you to an online information evening for all parents, guardians who will be joining us in September 2021.

This meeting will take place on the 20<sup>th</sup> of May at 7:00pm. Closer to this date you will be sent a Zoom link to access the online meeting.

At this meeting we will address some of the fears that young people have about beginning secondary school and let you know of the support systems we have in place to help them successfully make the transition. It will also give you a chance to have any questions that you might have answered.

It is really important that you attend this meeting as you will be receiving important information that will be relevant to both you and your daughter.

School life is currently different for all of us, but we will continue to try to operate our daily routine as normally as possible. Invariably, student care is our priority and with your co-operation we can ensure the safety and wellbeing of all our students.

We are very much looking forward to seeing you at the meeting and to welcoming all our new First Year students in August 2021. We hope your years in Coláiste Bríde are happy, fruitful and a time that will be treasured.

Yours sincerely,

Kiera O'Sullivan

**Principal** 

**Please note:** The entrance assessment for our incoming First Years will be scheduled at a later date when Covid-19 health and safety regulations permit it. More details on this will follow.

Principal: Ms. K. O'Sullivan

Deputy Principal: Ms. R. McConville

Deputy Principal: Mr. N. Moynihan

Web: www.colaistebride.ie

Email: office@colaistebride.ie

Telephone: (053) 9234245